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NURSERY & NEST

Newsletter No 1
September/October 2020
Dear Parents and Carers
Important term dates for your diary

Monday 26th Oct – Friday 30th Oct (inclusive) Half Term (Holiday club is available Monday – Wednesday but please book in soon).
Wednesday 4th Nov – Fireworks for the nursery school children (some children may visit from The Nest), this event takes place during the day and is just for children and staff. 
A very warm welcome from all of us at Homerton to all our new families and a welcome back to our returners.  This is the first of our regular half termly letters.  We are obviously having to do everything rather differently this year but our aim is that your child and family still feel very much part of Homerton and have a happy and successful year with us. 
We have been very pleased that so many children are quickly settling into the new routines. Some children take a little longer than others to settle but please don’t worry, this is perfectly normal and it is important for you to remain calm and consistent in your approach (even though you may be crying inside!). Do take advice from our staff – they have years of experience in settling children. Staff can be emailed here at Homerton either directly, or via the office email, which is office@homerton.cambs.sch.uk 
Staff can also be asked to ring you back if you ring Homerton on 01223 508766 – the office will always pass messages or emails on to class teams.
Alternative to parents evening
We usually have a face to face parents evening in November but obviously this will not be possible this year.  

Instead we will be sending you a recorded information session, on Homerton’s approach to learning through play and the importance of play in developing life skills.
Class staff will also be contacting you individually in November to let you know how your child has settled in and to answer any questions you may have.

Website

Do look at our website for more information about Homerton. You might like to see our calendar of events for the year:  http://homerton.cambs.sch.uk/nursery-school/term-dates/
You also might like to look at the Learning at Home page:
http://homerton.cambs.sch.uk/learning-development/learning-at-home/
Here you can find our downloadable song sheets of the songs that we sing most often so that you can also enjoy them with your children.
Twitter and Facebook
You can find us on Twitter @HomertonEYC and on Facebook HomertonEYC.
Chicken Pox, Sickness and Diarrhoea and other Illnesses!
If your child is ill please always phone Homerton.  If your child gets chicken pox, measles or any infections or contagious illness, please phone the Centre immediately.  If your child is not well for any reason it is not a good idea to ask them if they would like to come to Homerton, it is best for you  to decide as children are unable to know how they will feel later. If in doubt please phone in for advice.

All sickness and diarrhoea cases must be kept at home for 48 hours after the last bout of illness; this is to stop the spread of infection.
Coronavirus
Please continue to help us by keeping your children at home if they have any symptoms of Coronavirus which are a persistent dry cough, high temperature or loss of taste or smell. Please contact the Centre if you want advice on sending your child in or getting a test.

Flu Vaccination 
The advice we have had from the Local Authority and Public Health is that it would be really helpful if as many children and adults as possible had the flu vaccine.  In the case of children at Homerton this would be in the form of a nasal spray. Please ring your GP surgery to make an appointment.
Holiday Club - October half term Monday 26th    Oct – Wednesday 28th Oct.  Don’t forget to book Holiday Club now, it does get full!  Email Melody Wright for details her email address is Owlets@homerton.cambs.sch.uk or ask at the office.
Holiday club does need to be booked separately if you wish your child to attend during the holidays.
Children and Parents Library for Nest and Nursery parents
We are fortunate enough to have a well stocked library for both children and parents. Children will continue to visit the Library to borrow books. The library also has lots of books for parents on topics such as child development, healthy eating, or dealing with challenging behaviour.  Do let us know if you would like to have any advice on these issues and if you would like us to find you a book to borrow on them.
School Fund

Shortly you will receive a letter explaining how we use our school fund and asking if you would very kindly contribute a small amount that helps us to provide extra curricular activities for your children e.g. the running of our allotment, cooking activities, or our upcoming fireworks display.  The fund goes directly to the children’s activities and provides for experiences that we would not otherwise be able to offer. 
Travelling to the centre
As you have already experienced parking is almost impossible outside Homerton! We all find this difficult and need to work together so that we do not upset our neighbours or each other. 

If at all possible please cycle or walk to Homerton as the greener and healthier option. Families, and staff, park in Glebe Road and walk through the passageway by the allotments to Holbrook Road (next to House number 48). It is essential to avoid parking across neighbours’ drives, (including in Glebe Road), or on the yellow lines outside school, even if you think it’s only for a minute. You never know when someone needs to move their car and we need to respect that this is their right of way. Police do visit Homerton looking at parents’ parking and will ticket where necessary. 
Please also be mindful of young children running in and out of Homerton, if you are reversing into a space please proceed very slowly. We are now 
using the main drive for Nest drop off’s and pick up’s so please be aware that Staff use this car park and keep your children close to you at all times when using this entrance. The bike storage racks in the carpark are only for staff but children can put bikes and scooters against the fencing, we do have storage for children’s cycle helmets in each class.  
Thank you for reading this and helping us to be respectful to each other and our neighbours. 
Finding out about your child’s learning - Special Books

Over the year you will hear about ‘Special Books’. These are the books in which we record some of your child’s learning and development. The Special Books belong to you and your child and you are able to keep them at the end of the year. The children love to share them with the staff and each other. They browse back over time remembering experiences and achievements. You are more than welcome to take your child’s Special Book home but please 
do remember to bring it back to Homerton so that we can continue to build on it. We encourage you to add to your children’s Special Books. You are welcome to add photos/drawings from home/comments of things your child has done and particularly enjoyed. The children love to share these with staff and it helps us to get to know your children even better.

Parent Volunteers

We would usually be asking parents to come in and help with various activities – unfortunately this is not currently possible but if there are any keen gardeners out there we do have an allotment that can be worked on by anyone who would like. Please just get in touch with Head@homerton.cambs.sch.uk if you would like to help with this now.  Hopefully we will be taking children to the allotment in the coming months – class staff may possibly ask you for help with this later in the year.
Old Orchard 
We are lucky enough to have a hidden ‘Old Orchard’, garden through our car park where the children can undertake ‘Forest School’, type activities such as searching for mini-beasts or den building.  We like to take the children regularly so you may well be hearing more about this.
Parent Governors to start a WhatsApp group
Our parent governors are starting Whats App groups for the classes mainly as a way to share important information quickly but also to have a social contact group. Please do sign up for these groups if you would like to.
Parent Governors play a very active role in the Centre and are there to provide an extra link between families and the Centre.  Our governors who have children currently in the Centre are Kate Daenke mother of Elsie, and Rinchen Ato mother of Finch, both in East Red.  Isa Garcia Crestani mother of Adriana in the Nest, and Eirini Gkouskou, mother of Spiros, in West Room. Please do make contact with any of them if you would like to.
Mobile Phones

We have an e-safety policy that prohibits the use of mobile phones in the centre. Using a mobile phone is against our safeguarding policy because of the potential misuse of child images. If you do need to make a call could you kindly make it just outside the Centre. We apologise for the inconvenience but are sure you understand the children’s safety comes first.
Owlets/Holiday club phone number

If you wish to contact Owlets after 4pm or during the holidays please phone 07712396431 as the main office phone 01223 508766 is not manned after 4pm.
Rudolph Cards & Mugs for Christmas
Before half-term we will be sending out a piece of card for your children to create a drawing at home. Each child can create their very own unique festive design which can be printed on mugs or cards making perfect presents for family and friends. All information will be attached to the card that goes home, but your child’s design will need to be back with us by the 6th November in order for them to be ready in time for Christmas. 
Admission to Primary School

We have sent an email to all Nursery parents to apply for a Reception school place for September 2021.

On-line application is now open and the deadline for applications is 15th January 2021. 
We hope your child has a wonderful year at Homerton. If you have any concerns at all, or have any questions about anything, please do not hesitate to see myself, or your class staff.
Best wishes
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Alex Pearson 
Head of Centre
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